
Let Iron Gate do the cooking 
for you this holiday season. 
This historic restaurant is 
located at 516 Washington 
Street offering pizza, 
sandwiches, chicken tenders 
and much more 

 

 

 

  
                          
          

 
  

  

 

 

 

 
 

Visit Us at www.renewcannelton.org to support, become a volunteer and grow our community or 

come to our monthly meeting the 2nd Thursday of the month at the fifth third meeting room at 5:30                                                                                                                                                          
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The Cannelton Chronicle 
Renew Cannelton’s Official Newsletter 

 

Become a Member 

American Institute of Architects Recommendations 

1. Develop a renovation policy, not a demolition approach. The city should 
facilitate how to help maintain these buildings as a first step of action. 
 2. Encourage good stewardship by offering assistance to property owners in 
helping them mitigate property issues proactively. 
 3. Mitigate penalties for those owners making good faith efforts to repair 
property. Keep an open and productive dialogue and consistent check points to 
ensure progress is happening. 
4.  Set aside past differences and focus on the future-to do less only hurts 
Cannelton and its ability to rebound. 
5. Explore and honor the past.   

        Millie’s Place  240 N. Seventh Street
Changing Things Up   121 Taylor 

Street  Cannelton

             
 

 
Dedicated volunteers are 
always welcome to help 

implement the Main Street 
strategies while preserving 

the older, historic structures 
that set Cannelton apart from 

other communities.  Join us 
by visiting 

renewcannelton.org
 
 

Did you Know? 
 

Our Board 
 

Carolyn M. Barr 
Brenda L. Bryant 
Barbara B. Beard 

Mona Leitner 
Charles Aders 
Beverly Joyal 
Dottie Howell          

Mike Kopp  

  A 501(c)3 Non-Profit Organization 

 

 

Shop this Christmas 

 

 

 

Event 
       

    

From all of us with Renew Cannelton, 
Inc. we want to wish you and your 
family a very Merry Christmas and a 
safe and Happy New Year. 

 

                       
    

Shop locally this Christmas!!! 

http://www.renewcannelton.or/
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